Summary of Regular School Board Meeting  June 24, 2006

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at  6:01 pm.  Pledge of allegiance and roll was taken with Board member Fadden absent and Board member Havlicek arriving at 6:10 pm.  The agenda and consent agenda were approved along with the Wellness Policy and the Points Assignments of coaches for the new activities during the 2006/2007.Following a brief recess, the board heard a presentation by Tim Rybak, Operations Director and Renee Christensen, New Prague City Administrator a request to approve a Joint Powers agreement with the city for property adjacent to the Raven Stream elementary building.  The board requested that the agreement be returned for District approval following its approval by the City of New Prague.  The board had been e-mailed information on the Activities Survey that was conducted during the month of May.  Special detail was noted in the areas of Title IX and Booster Clubs.  The board received a preliminary report of the mailing to district residents on the Journey to Excellence that includes test scores of the students.  Also received was the Attachment 99 report that will need to have approval in July.  Board Member Havlicek gave board members an update on happening within the MRVSEC Coop, stating that numerous changes have occurred and they coop is in the process of establishing next years’ budget.  Norm Miller of ADM Search Group presented the board with the highlights of his meeting with representatives from the various groups of the district along with the public meetings that were held throughout the district.  He presented the board with a calendar for July establishing dates for first and final interviews of superintendent candidates.  Dr. Poplau addressed the board challenging them to stay the course, look to the future, listen to the kids, while representing the voters who elected them.  She wished the district prosperity and productivity.  Dates to note were noted, canceling the July 10 regular meeting and informing board members of interview dates.  The next regular meeting will be held on July 24.  Jim Christian and Diane Weyrick addressed the board and Dr. Poplau during open forum thanking her for her years of service and dedication to the youth of the district.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM
